
Key policies are available via the school website or on request from the school. 

 

 

Follow us on Social Media via the school website, Instagram and Facebook! 
Please follow, like and share our page!  @sacredheartwadhurst 

 

NEWSLETTER NO. 8 SUMMER TERM – 27 JUN 2025 
 

 
 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Wednesday, 25th June 2025 

 

U11/10 Girls Netball v Wadhurst Primary 

 

TEAM 1:  Hattie, Octavia, Emily, Ottilie, Ariana, Harriet and Imogen 

RESULTS: Lost 2-3 and Won 8-3 

 

TEAM 2:  Rose, Marni, Lexie, Elsie, Bea, Annemieke, A P-P and Lucy 

RESULTS: Lost 2-3 and 1-2 

 

  

WEEK 10 

Mon 30th June Whole School Celebration of the Word 09:00 

Tue 1st July Y5 & Y6 Musical  17:00 – 18:30 

Thu 3rd July Y5 & Y6 Musical  19:00 – 20:30 

Fri 4th July Awards Assembly 09:00 

Teddy Bears Picnic/Parent & Toddler Session – Nursery 09:00 – 10:30 

Foundation Stage Ice Lolly Sale 10:30 

KS2 Netball Workshops with Pamela Cookey 

Year 3 & Year 4 

Year 5 & Year 6 

 

14:00 – 14:45 

14:45 – 15:30 

2nd Hand Uniform Sale – PTA – ICT Suite 15:15 

WEEK 11 

Mon 7th July Whole School Celebration of the Word 09:00 

FS & KS1 Trip to Wakehurst 09:00 

Tue 8th July Moving up Morning 11:00 – 12:00 

Wed 9th July Year 6 v Staff Sport Match  10:15 – 11:00 

Thu 10th July Year 6 Leavers’ Mass of Thanksgiving 14:00 – 15:00 

Year 6 Cricket Match and Tea 15:00 – 16:30 

Nursery – End of Term -  

Summer Term School Reports to parents -  

Fri 11th July Prizegiving @ Mayfield School – more information to follow 11:00 – 12:00 

END OF SUMMER TERM FRIDAY 11TH JULY @ 12:00 

CHILDREN RETURN TO SCHOOL ON WEDNESDAY, 3RD SEPTEMBER 

DIARY DATES

SPORTS FIXTURES
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Children in Year 4 had an exciting and immersive experience during their recent Maya Workshop with 

Portals from the Past. The children had the opportunity to handle artefacts, play a Maya board game 

and even try their hand at a child friendly version of pok-a-tok—an ancient ball game played by the 

Maya. Throughout the day, the children discovered fascinating facts about the Maya civilisation. The 

children were highly engaged, asking thoughtful questions and showing great enthusiasm for 

learning. It was a fantastic day of hands-on history! 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

YEAR 4
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On Wednesday 25th June, all Catholic primary, secondary and independent schools in the Arundel and 

Brighton Diocese came together to celebrate our amazing schools. The celebration took place at 

Arundel Cathedral.  Felicity, Poppy, Iris (Year 6) and Matty, Annemieke, Tabitha (Year 5) attended the 

celebration with Mrs Collyer and presented the school’s pledge which all Catholic schools have been 

invited to make during this Jubilee Year of Hope.  Our school pledge is to raise enough money to 

feed at least ten hungry children for a year every year through Mary’s Meals.  Thank you to Mrs 

Balmer in Year 1 who brought our pledge to life in a beautiful art piece which will be displayed in school. 

  

  

THE GOOD SHEPHERD CELEBRATION
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We began our special feast day with a whole school liturgy which was focused on the meaning of the Sacred 

Heart of Jesus and why our school name is so special. 

Each year group took part with the Nursery setting up the prayer focus and leading us in the singing of "Come 

and Join the Circle". Other year groups read from Scripture, they recited a psalm and a poem and led us in 

prayer.  Reception Class gave us some beautiful examples of why they love Sacred Heart School and Year One 

shared with us some joyful ways that we show love in our special school. All the children sang hymns so 

beautifully and we were very proud of them. 

It was wonderful to welcome so many parents and Governors who were able to join us for this special liturgy, 

helping us celebrate the fact that we are all part of one big Sacred Heart Family! 

 

 

  

FEAST OF SACRED HEART
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MUSIC TUITION 

 
September 2025 places now allocating 

Spaces for instrumental and singing lessons are currently being allocated for September. If you are 

interested in lessons for your child, please apply to Mrs Wibberley, Head of Music, before the end of 

term. 

Tuition is available in piano, violin, singing, flute, recorder, clarinet, saxophone, trumpet, horn, 

trombone, guitar, ukelele and trombone to pupils from Year 1 upwards, depending on the choice of 

instrument. Mrs Wibberley will assess your child and assign him/her to the appropriate teacher. There 

is always demand for places so if you are interested and wish your child to have lessons, please do get 

in touch. 

 

Email: annabel.wibberley@sacredheartwadhurst.org.uk 

 

AUTUMN TERM CLUBS 

 
The Autumn Term Clubs timetable has been sent to all parents, please submit your booking form by 

Friday, 4th July. 

 

LATE ARRIVAL TO SCHOOL 
 

If you are arriving to school after 8:45am, please ensure that you make your way to the main office on 

to sign your child/ren in.  Please do not take children directly to the classroom as school is in session. 

 

 

  

PARENT NOTICES
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Bea (Y6) is performing in Macbeth Poppy R (Y6) and Poppy C (Y3) will be dancing in The Four Seasons. 

 

SAFEGUARDING 

 

Please report any safeguarding concerns you have directly to the one of the adults listed below. 

 
 Mrs Johanna Collyer    Mrs Emma Nixon 

Designated Safeguarding Lead  Deputy Designated Safeguarding Lead 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 Mrs Antonia Gabriel    Mrs Sarah Alcock 

Deputy Designated Safeguarding Lead  Deputy Designated Safeguarding Lead 

 

 

 

 

 

 

If any parent or carer from Sacred Heart School has any questions to ask, concerns to raise or 

needs to inform the school of a situation, please feel free to approach a member of staff at any 

time. We operate an open-door policy here at Sacred Heart School. 


